

Oakwood Campus | 2990 Landrum Education Drive | Oakwood, GA 30566 p: 770-531-6304 | f: 770-531-6308

July 17, 2014

Dr. Belle Wheelan, President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

On May 21, 2013 I mailed a prospectus applying for the Commission's approval of a Histology Technician AAS degree program.

I am writing you today to notify the Commission that based on budgetary considerations and a reconsideration of the need for the program in Lanier Technical College's service area, we have decided not to pursue development of the program. Please terminate our application for approval of the Histology Technician AAS degree program.

Should you have any questions, please contact our COC liaison, Dr. Joanne Tolleson, at <u>itolleso@laniertech.edu</u> or 770.781.6950.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ray Perren, President Lanier Technical College

km

cc: Dr. Steven Sheeley
Dr. Joanne Tolleson